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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee of the way in which the Council formulated its present Members allowance scheme, following a request from a member of the public.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – N/A.

· Community Objectives – N/A.

· Corporate Priorities – N/A.

· Other Considerations – N/A.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The Committee Chairman, and Members of the Committee, recently received a request, as did the Council’s Monitoring Officer, for this Committee to consider the current Members’ Allowance Scheme, a copy of which is attached as Appendix 1.

2.2
The Council’s terms of reference provide that the Members’ Allowance Scheme is set by the full Council.

2.3
This Committee therefore has no role in relation to setting the amount of Members’ allowances, and the referral is therefore to make the Committee aware of the effect of the current Members’ Allowance Scheme rather than seeking to affect the amount that Members are paid.

2.4
The Council’s current Members’ Allowance Scheme was last reviewed on the 10 June 2008, by the Policy and Finance Committee.  No change was made to the substance of the scheme, which had been approved by Full Council on the 10 July 2007.

2.5
The terms of the existing scheme were confirmed.  The scheme takes effect until May 2009.

2.6
In order to arrive at a scheme, the Council is required to appoint an Independent Remuneration Panel, and to have regard to the advice given by the panel, the outcome of the Council’s deliberations has to be advertised and any deviations from the recommendation of the Independent Remuneration Panel should be set out in the advert.  The existing scheme deviates from the recommendations of the Independent Remuneration Panel, in that it provides for a reduced number of special allowances.

2.7
The referral to this Committee has been made by reference to the adverse affect of the change to the remuneration scheme, particularly the reduced number of special allowances paid.

2.8
A copy of the report dated 10 July 2007, which was prepared for The Council, and a Minute of the decision are attached as Appendix 2.

3
RISK ASSESSMENT

3.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:

· Resources – N/A.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – N/A.

· Political – N/A.

· Reputation – N/A.
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
Note the recommendation made by the Independent Remuneration Panel, and the current scheme of Members’ Allowances.
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BACKGROUND PAPERS
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